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Re: Route 495 Project 

 

The rehabilitation of the nation’s busiest Route 495 viaduct, which provided efficient and cost-
effective solutions to repair the aging structure located in one of the most densely populated 
regions in the United State, was a major undertaking. The corridor is one of the most congested 
areas in the State and carrying more than 152,000 vehicles per day. Because of the strategic 
location of this project and the involvement of various stakeholders to manage traffic associated 
with the construction staging, the collaboration among the stakeholders was necessary to launch, 
execute, and complete this project in the most effective and efficient manner.   
 
With this knowledge, NJDOT recognized all involved stakeholders and launched a significant 
outreach prior and during the project execution. Consequently, the project was completed 
successfully in a timely manner. New Jersey Sports and Exposition Authority (NJSEA) who 
maintains and operates several adaptive traffic signal controls in key intersections within the 
project area was one of the involved stakeholders. Per NJDOT request, these traffic signals, which 
are part of the Meadowlands Adaptive Signal System for Traffic Reduction (MASSTR) network, 
were re-programmed to maintain excessive traffic diverted to these intersections as a result of 
rerouting traffic from this viaduct to local roads. The NJDOT emphasis on leveraging this system 
to deliver seamless traffic progression and efficient construction staging were vital to diminish 
impacts of traffic rerouting during the project construction. The close collaboration between 
NJDOT and NJSEA and constant traffic monitoring were crucial to pinpoint problems and rectify 
issues swiftly and efficiently.  
  
This project would be a good model for future construction projects seeking to rehabilitate aging 
infrastructure, improve traffic operations, and address safety concerns.    
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